
Women’s Health Act 
 
The Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998 (Women’s Health Act) includes protections 
for patients who elect to have breast reconstruction in connection with a mastectomy. 
The law requires that certain coverage be provided, and that notice be given to Covered 
Persons regarding coverage for this care under the Group health Plan. The Women’s Health Act 
requires that: 
 
A Group health Plan which provides medical and surgical benefits for mastectomies shall also 
provide, in the case of a Covered Person who is receiving benefits in connection with a 
mastectomy and elects breast reconstruction in connection with such mastectomy, coverage in 
a manner determined in consultation with the attending Physician and 
patient for: 
 

• reconstruction of the breast on which the mastectomy has been performed; 
• surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance; 
• prostheses; and 
• physical complications resulting from all stages of the mastectomy (including     
lymphedemas). 
 

This Group health Plan is in compliance with the Women’s Health Act, and provides benefits as 
required by the Act, subject to the Deductible, Copay and Coinsurance amounts applicable to 
other benefits under the Plan. 
 


